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SUBMISSION ON
AUSTRALIAN SENATE INQUIRY INTO ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW OF VETERAN AND MILITARY COMPENSATION AND INCOME SUPPORT
This submission is based on the experience of RDFWA advocates who have been involved in the processing of claims made on behalf of ADF personnel.  Those personnel may have entitlements under either the Veterans’ Entitlements Act or the Military Compensation Scheme. The need for a just, transparent and understandable determination and appeal system process is central to the administration of these Acts.  In this regard it is the Association’s view that the current process, and review system, are generally satisfactory but improvements can always be made.

In respect of the specific terms of reference the following points are made:


a.   The current perceived demand for review of decisions can be attributed to the fact that a 


number of military claims are rejected because they have deficiencies in supporting evidence 


and are consequently not adequately investigated.  To improve this situation more onus 


should be placed on the Department to seek further evidence and advice from claimants of 


what further information is required before making a determination.  This will lead to 


improved decision making at the primary level.  (See also e below.)


b.   Current review models as they apply to both the VEA and MRCS appeals are considered 


satisfactory.  Furthermore, the central place of the VRB in the appeal process for those 


eligible under the VEA has the confidence of the veteran community and for that reason has 


been retained for eligible veterans in the new draft military rehabilitation and compensation 


legislation.


c.   The draft legislation for the new Military Rehabilitation and Compensation Scheme, as far 


as its appeals provisions are concerned, has been examined and is considered quite adequate.  


Despite its providing different paths for warlike, non-warlike and peacetime service, as 


drafted it has our broad support. Some suggestions for procedural change have been made in 


our response to the exposure draft of the new Bill.


d.   Our Association does not consider amendments to the current legislation is required.


e.   In assessing the adequacy of legal aid for veterans we consider that a marked 


improvement in this area can be made by introducing the concept of legal advice in 


preparation of claims, perhaps in the form of a Veterans’ Affairs Shopfront, whereby legal 


officers are provided on a part time (say four hours per week) basis to examine initial cases 


prepared by ESO advocates and claimants.  After review by a qualified legal practitioner, 


these legal experts can then advise on the efficacy of the claim, its presentation and its chance 


of success.  This would lead to improved primary determination and a reduction in appeals.
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